The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 24 Friday 19th March 2021

Lent Reflection

In <u>Week 4</u> join us for a moment of calm, individually or with your family, in our weekly Lenten reflection.



Join us in our green challenges this Lent. Here is our challenge for Week 4.





Please <u>click here</u> to view the Consultation Report from the Three Spires Trust on the Academisation process.

To view collective feedback please click here.

Contact email - consultation@threespirestrust.org

This information is also available on our website.

Extra Curricular Clubs

We are delighted to announce that our extra-curricular programme for the spring and summer term will relaunch this week, please click here to see a full list of what



clubs we offer, and also to see timings for our Year 11 Making the Grade revision sessions. Please encourage your child to attend at least one club per week.





Wednesday lunchtimes 1:25 - 1:50 Meet in the school garden Make friends, have fun and grow things



Contact Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk



kings wolver hampton

The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 24 Friday 19th March 2021

Year 11 Drama

This week Year 11 Drama students had a virtual Q & A session with Nayha from the BBC Asian Network who shared inspiring stories about her career, and provided some excellent advice to our students regarding embarking on a career within Performing Arts.





Lateral Flow Tests

This week pupils have had their third and final LFT test in school. They will then be issued with home test kits that they should undertake on a Sunday and Wednesday evening from next week. The result of which should be reported to the NHS and the school.

Pupils have become used to completing these tests, but for further guidance please <u>click here</u> for an instructional video.



Covid Grant-Food Parcel Support

We are pleased to announce that the City of Wolverhampton Council is providing food parcels to help families in need of support during the Easter Holiday fortnight. If this support would help you at this time, you must apply by Tuesday 23rd March at the latest by registering your interest at www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/easter.

For further information please click here.

Food Bank information.

Contact Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

School Uniform

Uniform can now be purchased online at crestedschoolwear.co.uk

Laundry markers and iron on name labels are also available, which we highly recommend so that any lost property can be promptly returned to students.



If you have any queries relating to uniform please contact your child's Head of Year.

Heads of Year Contact Details:

Mrs Kaur (Y11): n.kaur@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

Ms Taylor-Cartwright (Y10): k.taylor@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

Mr Gain (Y9): I.gain@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

Mrs Douglas (Y7/8): s.douglas@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

Year 11 Parents' Evening

Next week our virtual Y11 Parents' Evenings are taking place across two nights, Tuesday 23rd and Thursday 25th March from 4.30-6.30pm. Please access School Cloud to book your appointments and find a link to your child's letter here.



King's Got Talent

This is the time of year where we would normally be preparing for the annual *King's Got Talent Show*, for those that



haven't witnessed this show before, it is a chance for students to show the school their talents, however big or small, whatever they may be!

We're hoping to run this show after Easter, the **deadline** for entries is the **26th March**.

Remember, you've got to be in it to win it!

If you have any questions please don't hesitate to ask.

Miss Pugh



kings wolver hampton

@kingsschoolwlv

The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 24 Friday 19th March 2021

From the Chaplain....

There is an old oak tree, just outside the office where I am sitting, with holes in it where starlings like to nest. Last spring when

the school was quiet, I saw a starling making repeated trips out from the tree to find food and back to feed its young. As I write this, there is a group of starlings sitting in the tree and calling to each other in an amazing variety of squeaks, whistles and chattering noises. They are sociable birds who seem to like to natter as if encouraging one another as they look for food and good nesting materials. Later on they will fly about in perfect harmony, soaring and changing direction together to form spectacular

'murmurations' before suddenly swooping down to roost.

I suppose their ability to work together and create so beautiful a display is helped by their continuous communication but also by a

constant awareness of one another. And there are plenty of examples in nature of even the tiniest creatures working together to achieve what might seem impossible. Think about the structures built by termites!

There are so many impossible-looking challenges facing us human beings as a species at the moment, aren't there? The climate crisis, ending all manner of injustice in the world, finding cures and treatments

for all sorts of illnesses... On a more personal level it can sometimes seem challenging enough just to get to the end of our own job list for the day. I don't know about you, but I find the more I have to do, the busier I get, the less I notice the people around me. So how might we be inspired by the starlings to work together, to pay attention to one another and to achieve something amazing together?

Our reading this week can be summarised in just three short phrases: 'Love God. Love one another. The rest are just details.' I wonder if we can make time over the next week to look up from our busyness and really notice the people around us? I wonder if we can start to notice where God is and what he is doing in our conversations and our interactions this week? Be prepared to be amazed at what happens when we do start to pay more attention to God and to one another.

A new commandment. What is really important?



Contact Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

Next Week's Theme for Worship

Mark 14: 12-31

The Last Supper







At The King's CE School we believe that everyone is unique and created in God's image. We enable all to achieve their God-given potential; to grow, learn and aspire; to transform their lives and the lives of others and to journey in faith without limits within a unified, respectful and harmonious community.



kings wolver hampton

@kingsschoolwlv